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EXT STREET EVENING

PAN DOWN from a clear evening sky with a couple of early 
stars, just above the rooftops. It is some time AFTER SUNSET 
in a peaceful, quiet street in the suburbs, with NO ONE 
walking nor driving on the road. There is still REMAINING 
DAYLIGHT, but a couple of street lights are already switched 
on. The air is calm, no wind or rain, clear sky with little or 
no clouds.

EXT STREET EVENING

Distant sounds from city traffic can be heard, but there is 
nothing happening on this street. It is a long row of houses, 
with cars parked in some of the driveways. Most of the homes 
only have the ground floor room lit by the TV SETS switched on 
inside. No people are to be seen, as most windows have 
CURTAINS or BLINDS, but the CHANGING LIGHT from the TV sets 
imply people are watching the evening news or shows. There is 
a MUFFLED SOUND in the background from a TV being listened to 
at loud volume in one of the houses. Evening BIRDS can be 
heard tweeting and / or seen flying around the chimneys, 
amongst the old TV antennae. 

EXT STREET EVENING

A sound of HAMMERING on a door. It is a loud and clear sound, 
but it is not shown where it comes from. It is constant but 
not nervous, apparently the person is patient and insistent. 
PAN ALONG the row of houses; it sounds like the banging sound 
comes from a door in the same street, but OUT OF SHOT. The 
hammering continues: a repeating rhythm of FOUR BANGS, three 
seconds of silence and four new bangs.

EXT STREET EVENING

CLOSE UP to a CYCLIST's legs and torso while riding along the 
street, getting closer to the POV. Distinct sounds of his bike 
are to be heard between the hammerings on the door. WIDE SHOT 
of the street as the cyclist passes from the left and goes out 
of shot. It is ALMOST DARK now, and even though the street 
lights are on,  his face can not be recognized. While the 
sound of his bike gets quieter, a single DOG BARK can be heard 
from afar.

EXT STREET EVENING

The hammering on the door continues, with less power. The 
bangs are getting less noisy, with more time between each four 
bangs. The loud TV set can still be heard in the background – 
a constant,  muffled talking on TV.
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EXT STREET EVENING

CLOSE UP to a FRONT DOOR with NO DOORBELL NOR KNOCKER. The 
light and sounds in the background imply it is in this same 
street. The TV show can be heard almost clearly now, much 
louder – the sound comes from inside the house. The SECURITY 
LIGHT above the door is on. Sounds from a BAG's ZIPPER being 
opened are heard. A MALE HAND leaves something on the 
doorstep. When the hand goes out of shot, it can clearly be 
seen what it left is a DOORBELL in its original packaging, and 
a small printed note with a heading TERMS AND CONDITIONS. A 
big bright sticker FREE SAMPLE is covering most of the 
packaging. The sounds of the man's bag being closed are heard 
OUT OF SHOT.

EXT STREET EVENING

CLOSE UP as the hand reaches to the door for a last attempt: 
FOUR LOUD BANGS. Nothing happens, and the FOOTSTEPS of the man 
can be heard OUT OF SHOT, getting quieter and quieter as he is 
leaving.

FADE TO BLACK
EXT STREET MORNING

FADE FROM BLACK

PAN DOWN from the sky in the same street. It is early in the 
morning, the street still empty, and brightly lit by sunlight. 
The sky is clear or only has a few white clouds. Morning BIRDS 
can be heard tweeting from the backyards. There are less cars 
in the street's driveways, but NO PEOPLE NOR CARS are walking 
nor driving along the street. The SOUND OF CARS and traffic 
can be clearly heard from the next street, and VOICES blending 
into a constant background. Lots of them are CHILDREN going to 
school - they can only be heard, but what they are talking 
about can not be picked up from all the other noises.

EXT STREET MORNING

A CLOCK TOWER is heard in the background, counting to EIGHT 
o'clock. CLOSE UP to the same door from the evening. The 
SAMPLE DOORBELL is now attached. Sound of RADIO playing behind 
the door can be heard - it is a DIXIELAND tune, its sound a 
bit muffled by the door, but almost clear and quite loud.

EXT STREET MORNING

Clear FOOTSTEPS can be heard OUT OF SHOT, getting louder as 
the person approaches the door. The same MALE HAND reaches and 
starts RINGING THE DOORBELL. The first three times the person 
waits for the doorbell tune to end, then after another couple 
of seconds he rings it again. The dixieland music is still 
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EXT STREET MORNING

The man is now pressing the button constantly, and the tune 
plays over and over again. A DOG BARK is heard from somewhere 
near, and a car passes along the street.
EXT STREET MORNING

CLOSE UP to the hand still pressing the doorbell button. It 
rings the bell one more time, and then sounds of FOOTSTEPS are 
heard OUT OF SHOT, getting quieter and quieter as the man is 
leaving.

FADE TO BLACK

EXT STREET DAY

PAN ALONG the row of houses next to the one with the doorbell. 
It is just AFTER SUNSET, so there is still a lot of daylight. 
Sounds of CHILDREN PLAYING in their backyards can be heard as 
a constant background. One or two CARS drive along the street 
until they go out of shot.

EXT STREET DAY

CLOSE UP to the door of the same house. This time, no sounds 
can be heard from behind the door. PAN DOWN to the doorstep: 
the DOORBELL is left there, along with the remains of the 
packaging and the terms and conditions note - it looks like it 
has been folded in four and then straightened back. The man's 
hand reaches and takes the whole pile, and the sounds of 
putting everything back into his bag can be heard OUT OF SHOT.

EXT STREET DAY

PAN from the door with no doorbell to the door just next to 
this one. It doesn't have a knocker or a doorbell either. The 
hand reaches out and starts banging. PAN UP to the sky. The 
banging continues,. Four bangs, pause, another four bangs, 
pause, another four bangs...

CUT TO BLACK

Four bangs in the emptiness of the black screen.

THE END
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